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DAYTON UNITED METHODIST  

AUGUST 2019 

Grades K—5 

Mission Statement:  “We invite everyone to become disciples of Christ by  
                                   loving and serving God and actively living out their faith.” 

Twice Singles is a fellowship group for 
men and women who are widowed or di-
vorced - anyone who is single for a sec-
ond time.  Our next gathering will be a 
Picnic on Sunday, September 1st at 
Anne Hill’s daughter’s cabin in Union 
Springs. Bring a favorite picnic dish to 
share; we will leave right after worship.  
Drink & tableware provided.  If you have 
questions contact: 
-Elsie Cox 434-9403; emc112338@gmail.com 

-Carolyn Davis 879-9966; rog759@comcast.net    

-Nancy Harper 828-2221 

The YFFs are having a luau-inspired 
Water Party from 2:00 - 4:00 on Sun-
day, August 4th.  Our Bible story will be 
Paul’s shipwreck highlighted by a related 
science experiment with little boats in a 
storm.  There will also be a water slide, 
lots of water balloon games and a kiddie 
pool. Our refreshments will also reflect 
the ocean theme!  Let 
Betsy Hedrick know if 
your YFFs can join us 
for a fun - and wet - 
afternoon! 

Sunday Schedule  

Summer 

9:00 

Adults are 

“Traveling Light” in 

the Choir Room 
 

10:00   

Worship 
 

Children have their 

own time of wor-

ship & study at 

10:00 in the  

green room  

 

11:00 (ish) 

Coffee Social 

 
 

Creator of  

meteor showers and 
rain showers,  

forests and lakes, 

dandelions and  
gladiolas; of  

frogs, fish, flamingos, 

foxes and fireflies: 

thank you  
for Summer.  

We rejoice in your 
marvelous works! 
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Volunteers Needed August 12, 14 or 17 ! 
 

We are again staffing the 4H Snack Food Booth at the Rockingham 
County Fair.  This is an excellent fundraiser for us without much work 
as the menu is limited to drinks, hot dogs, chips and candy.  Shifts are 3 
hours.  The booth is open 4:00 pm - 9:30 pm.  Dates are Monday Au-
gust 12, Wednesday August 14 and Saturday August 17.  Contact Don 
Gault ( 383-5421 ) or look for a sign up sheet in the narthex.  You will 
receive free entry into the fair. 

Aug. 4th    - Alan Tunucci, piano  

Aug. 11th  - Elianna & Bridget Appleton with Lois Lineberry 

Aug. 18th   - Jim Alley, bass 

Aug. 25th   - Surprise! 

Sept. 1st      - Nicole Jenkins, soprano 

  What:  Bridgewater Home Auxiliary Luncheon 

 When: Wednesday, August 7th, 11:00 a.m. - 12:45 p.m.  

Where:  Bridgewater Church of the Brethren 

   Cost:  $6 and carry out is available 

 Menu:  Hotdog, chili, baked beans, potato salad, assorted cakes 

 Prepared & served by members of the Auxiliary to  

benefit the BRC Junior Volunteer Scholarship Fund 

The total amount collected for the Local Missions Offering was $898 !  

Thank you! 
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Sunday Morning Volunteers   

Congregational Care 

Birthdays 
 8/1  Stephanie Findley 
 8/2  Devon Hamann 
 8/2  Chloe Nieder 
 8/3  George Brinkley 
 8/3  Odessa Showalter 
 8/5  Rachael Simmons 
 8/7  Jean Click 
 8/8  Dave McCoy 
 8/8  Shannon Simpson 
8/11  Jeremey Wright 
8/12  Whitney Harold 
8/12  Rachel Ruminski 
8/12 Tamantha Steele 
8/15  Edgar Caplinger 
8/15  Jessica Tatro 
8/16  Steve Dauer 
8/17  Gene Wampler 
8/18  Amy Simmons 
8/20  Brenda Legg 
8/20  Daniel Smith 
8/20  Marcella Thomas 
8/21  Nancy McDonaldson 
8/21  Sally Smith 
8/22  Jan Alley 
8/23  Nate Bowers 
8/25  Evan Lambert 
8/25  Mark Moseley 
8/25  Brad Moseley 
8/27  Stephanie Gardner 
8/27  William Miller 
8/28  David Gregory 
8/29  Emily Gentry 
8/29  Mary Helen Witt 
 

Nursery 
  4  Linda Wine 
11  Elaine Heatwole 
18  Sally Parsley Howe 
25  Mary Helen Witt 

  

Greeters 
  4  Linda and Doug Wine  
11  Betty Lou and Don Huffman 
18  Elaine and Larry Heatwole  
25  Ann and Paige Will 

 

Pew Stewards 
  4  Elaine Heatwole 
11  Stacie Jackson   
18  Linda Covington 
25 Margaret Thornton 
 

Usher 
    Larry Hedrick 
 

Open/Close 
    Dave McCoy 
 

Trash Containers to Curb 
    Paige Will & Jim Snyder 
 

Mowing 
    Doug Wine & Joe Simmons 

Coffee Social 
  4  volunteer(s) needed 
11  On the Move Class 
18  volunteer(s) needed 
25  volunteer(s) needed 
 
Flowers 
  4   Communion 
11  available 
18  Alda Gunn 
25 Nancy Hedrick 

 

Anniversaries 
 8/2  Jim & Denise Cooper (‘86) 
 8/2  Mark & Beth Moseley (‘03) 
 8/3  Sonny & Susan Smiley (‘74) 
 8/3  Paige & Ann Will (‘63) 
 8/7  Bob & Sue Dinsmore (‘87) 
8/15  Russell & Donna Kenny (‘87) 
8/16  Adam & Kendra Wright (‘14) 
8/21  Steve & Nancy Dauer (‘76) 
8/30  Nelson & Loretta Moyers (‘58) 

M any thanks 
to my 

church family for 
the many acts of kindness that 
were shown to me before, during, 
and after my recent back surgery.  
The prayers, phone calls, cards, 
visits, and food were very much 
appreciated!  I’m happy to be a 
part of such a loving and caring 
congregation.  Many blessings to 
all of you!  Our God is awesome!         
-Edgar Caplinger 
 

---------- 
 

M any thanks for all the lovely 
cards, beautiful messages, 

and warm wishes for our 50th wed-
ding anniversary.  They helped 
make our day extra special.  We 
are so blessed to be part of such a 
loving church family. 
Love and blessings, 
            -Larry and Nancy Hedrick 
 

The  family and friends of  
James Barnhart.  

He passed away June 29, 2019. 

We express our appreciation to Doris Bowman, Edgar Caplinger, Jeff & Lois 
Lineberry, Judy Austin, Elsie Cox and Carolyn Davis for donating flowers 
for the altar during July.  If you’d like to share flowers one Sunday, check the 
poster in the narthex. 

Our former music director, Jess and her husband, Sabastian 
Olquin welcomed their  son, Santiago Andres Olquin on J uly 
24, 2019.  He weighed 8 lbs., 5 oz. and was 20.5 inches long.  Jess 
reports they are all doing very well.  If you want to reach out their 
address is:  3001 Frankfort Ave.,  
                   El Paso, TX  79930    

                      Email: jess03rod@gmail.com 

New Address to Note:    Charlie Pennybacker -- 326 Ashby Street, Dayton, VA 22821 
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Dayton United Methodist Church 
215 Ashby Street, Dayton, VA  22821 

Phone: 540-879-2102 

Email: daytonumc@comcast.net 

Website:  www.daytonumc.net 

Facebook:  Dayton United Methodist Church 

Administrative Assistant:  Mary Beth Morris 
 

Pastor:  Rev. Jenny Day  

Home address: 245 Ashby Street, Dayton, 22821  

Cell phone:  703-999-4873 

Email address: jenny.day@comcast.net  

Direct questions and submissions for this publication to: 
Sally Smith, Editor AT DUMCNews@comcast.net 

I have a box in the Coffee Social Room, too! 
Next Deadline:  Sunday, August 25 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jan - Jun 2019 Budget  

 Contributions/Income  $156,793.59 

 Expenditures $149,852.09 

Year-to-Date Budget $157,049.00 

Designated Contributions $38,431.24 

Mortgage Report as of June 30, 2019 

 Loan Amount  (2/1/2010) $650,000 

Principal payments $2,813.88 

Loan Balance $  647,186.12 

Extra payments on principal $469,612.21 ** 

    ** Includes Original + Refinanced Mortgage  

“Like” us on Facebook! 

Dayton United Methodist Church @Dayton UMC 

Check out our YouTube Channel!  DaytonUMC-VA 

The Dayton UMWomen are pleased to 
announce they awarded 7 college scholar-
ships totaling $5,500 to young members 
of the church.   
-- Next meeting is Saturday, Sept. 7th  

                         at 9:00 in the Coffee Social Area.  

Save the date: 

BARTIMAEUS’ ENCOUNTER  ~ Saturday, October 19, Bridgewater UMC ~ 9:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  

Details in the District newsletter and more in this space next month. 

Ways to Give:  
 

Traditional:  check or cash in the offering plate or 

sent through the mail. 
 

Electronic:  find the link to online giving on the 

church’s webpage.  Www.DaytonUMC.net 
 

Special transactions: Talk to Mary Beth Morris in the 

church office. 

Mission Central Children’s Clothes Closet - look for the crib in the narthex ! 
 

The Children’s Clothes Closet has remained very busy. We are in need of size 4 diapers, baby lotion, ba-
by shampoo, newborn undershirts, sanitary napkins, all sizes of boys underpants (2 thru 15). We are in need of 
volunteers to help watch the children, both inside the building and outside. This could be an adult and/or 
youth. Youth leaders, we need you! We are placing our Little Tykes play equipment in the outside fenced play 
area and need volunteers to watch children as they play and go between the building and play area. In June, we 
served 149 families, 360 children and gave away 4,150 diapers. God is using Mission Central in a mighty way. 
Thank you to all who are making this possible.   -Artie Frederick, 208-7669  

SUMMER RAIN 
 

Oh, what is so pure as the glad summer rain,  
That falls on the grass where the sunlight has lain?  
And what is so fair as the flowers that lie  
All bathed in the tears of the soft summer sky?  
 
The blue of the heavens is dimmed by the rain  
That wears away sorrow and washes out pain;  
But we know that the flowers we cherish would die  
Were it not for the tears of the cloud-laden sky.  
 
The rose is the sweeter when kissed by the rain,  
And hearts are the dearer where sorrow has lain;  
The sky is the fairer that rain-clouds have swept,  
And no eyes are so bright as the eyes that have wept.  
 
—Fannie Sherrick  


